Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association

Minutes

November 8, 2011

Board Members Present:  President John Dauernheim, Janet Hirsch, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Phil Overy and Ray Lauer

Absent: Kevin Seelbach

President Dauernheim called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  There were 5 LTPOA property owners present and there was the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes – Meeting of October 11, 2011 – The minutes were not read since they had been reported on the web site.  Phil made a motion the minutes be approved as prepared, seconded by John Johnston.  MOTION PASSED.

Treasurer’s Report – Marilyn presented the financial report that showed income of $4,916.56 for items including assessments, money due from TGB Electric, refund for Newsletter mailing and accrued interest.  Expenditures totaled $8,520.40.  The checking account balance is $338,206.29.  Marilyn reported there is one delinquent assessment for year 2010-11.  Also, there are seven (7) delinquent assessments for calendar year 2011-12, plus there are two (2) vacant homes.  Phil made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report, seconded by Janet.  MOTION PASSED.

Marilyn then outlined expenditures that had been made, totaling $7,630.09 (including $5,378.26 for 3rd quarter legal expenses), and for which she had already made payments.  Ray made to approve the payments, seconded by Janet.  MOTION PASSED.

Gate Issues – Russ Wilner reported there have been intermittent problems with the microphone at the gate, and that residents reported receiving garbled messages.  This has been addressed and seems, as of November 5, the problem has been corrected.  Also, the larger card reader that had been provided by Carl Will had been installed at the gate.  Loop detectors, that had been problematic, have also been replaced.

Security – Phil stated there have been no incidents reported regarding security issues.  The Neighborhood Crime Watch sign has been installed near the entrance, and several smaller signs are posted around the lake.  The patrol boat has been moved off the lake and is in storage.  Phil also advised he had completed a Law Enforcement Training program offered by St. Louis County.  Finally, he asked that drivers and others remember to install their seat belts when a vehicle is moving.

Building – John Johnston reported that Vern Puryear has added a roof addition over his front porch; however, a building permit was not required.  

Maintenance – No report.

LTIA Representative – Julie Johnston reported on recent activities, citing the great turnout for the Fall Festival.  Also, there will be upcoming elections for the LTIA Board and she asked for volunteers to consider running for office.  There will be a chili cook off on December 11 and Christmas Caroling will take place, weather permitting.

Finance – No report.

Web Site – Janet reported the Newsletters had been mailed on October 31, 2011.  The deadline for submission of articles/information for the next issue is December 20, 2011.

Parents Club and Garden Club – No reports.

Sewer Committee – Janet reported that as of September 29 there were 108 residences connected to the central sewer system.  The first bills were sent out to owners on October 1.  The invoices were pro-rated based on the number of days in September a house was connected to the system.  For example, if a house was connected on September 7, the billing began on September 8.

As of this meeting date, 148 residences are connected to the system.  The entire north side is online and the south side is done from the dam down to 6519 South Lakeshore.  All houses should be connected by November 4 … all rough grading by November 11 and they want to finish all the final grade with seed and straw before the bad weather sets in. 

The resident engineer and PWSD#13 board members will be inspecting the north side roads and marking the locations where repairs are mandated.  TGB should be making those repairs very soon.  The deep depressions at the entrance gate will be repaired, too.

Janet added TGB has 10 crews working here.  25 people are working 10 hours each day Monday thru Thursday, and 8 hours on Friday.  The contractor was given an extension and the new contract completion date is now November 10.

As previously reported, there are procedures for obligations of the contractor for restoring properties.  Mike Larenson, the resident engineer, should be made aware of concerns.  He can be reached by phone at 314.402.0880, regarding issues or concerns.

Water Testing and Dam Issues – No reports.

Old Business – As a follow up to information made available at the October meeting, the following proposals were made by Ray regarding revision of the Water Activities Rules and Regulations.  

#1 – Eliminate Item #1 under Regulation 1 of FISHING Section.  It was determined we have a private lake enterprise and no fishing licenses are required since LTPOA owners have access to the lake and LTPOA provides fish.  Motion seconded by John Johnston.  MOTION PASSED.

#2 – Eliminate all of Section XIII (VIOLATIONS), which had been enacted by LTPOA Board action on July 14, 2009.  Citations are no longer to be issued to violators, and there will not be a $25.00 fine assessed as a result of violations.  Marilyn seconded the motion.  MOTION PASSED.

New Business – President Dauernheim reported he transported 10 old tires, which had been in the storage area, to a shredding company in House Springs, and the cost for disposal was $22.00.  Also, the dump truck has been repaired at the Sapaugh auto dealership.  

Kevin Seelbach is getting bids for a pole barn, size 40’ by 60’, to be located in the storage area.

There was also a discussion about the possibility of constructing a pre-sediment basin at the lake in-flow area, however, this was tabled until a later date, allowing for additional input from an engineer.  

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:14 p.m. 

